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Congratulations to Denisse Acosta and Jose
Acosta for earning the Andy Schapson Memorial

Scholarship for the Washington DC Trip.  This
scholarship is given yearly to a student(s) who
show consistent effort in class and are striving

to do their best!



McComb Reader

Learning happens in a classroom. However, much like a hammer doesn’t just pound nails, learning
doesn’t just happen in a classroom. It happens outside, in social situations such as the cafeteria, on
the baseball field or track. If you think about it, we learn things in just about every situation and
those experiences help to shape who we are. 
The best education comes from a team effort between the school and home. It is up to both of us to
provide experiences our children can learn from to form their own opinions on important topics
within our community, county, state and beyond.  
Small things in the family unit make a big difference; things such as house and car maintenance,
reading, exercising, eating healthy, prioritizing time, voting and using a proper choice of words
around children. I know that you know, this list is not exhaustive. 😊 

At school the small things also make a big difference. Our students take a significant number of field
trips during the last few months before summer break. Last month the 6th graders traveled to an
outdoor education camp (Michindoh). The juniors and seniors took a class trip to New York City. The
8th graders took their annual trip to Washington DC. Teachers plan culminating projects that tap into
student interests. Students go to the Public library to check out books or take part in fun activities.
There is a blend of routine and surprise in classrooms this time of year. Not every learning experience
is a positive one but I’d argue that learning can be more powerful when the outcome isn’t what was
expected. 

A Message from Mr. Herr
Superintendent Phone Number:  419-293-3979

Middle/High School Phone Number:  419-293-3853

I grew up on a farm and would often watch my dad work on things. It
may have been something as simple as fixing a fence, mechanical work
on a tractor or possibly welding a piece of metal on one of the many
implements on the farm. More often than not, the tools he used served 
multiple purposes. Take a hammer for example. It pounds nails, right? Well, yes but it
also can pull nails, rivets, bend metal, strike masonry drills and steel chisels and so on.
I’ve even seen a hammer used as a make-shift screwdriver! The point is, while a tool has
an intended use, more often it can be made useful in other ways.

Each day is an opportunity to grow. Each day is an
opportunity to learn something new. So, let's pick
up the proverbial hammer and get to work!

NO School
April 8, 2024
Eclipse Day
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Band & Choir Awards
Concert 

May 7 at 5:30 pm
5th grade choir

JH Choir
HS Choir

6th grade Band
JH Band
HS Band

 College Credit Plus permission slips are
due to the school counselor’s office or

the main office by APRIL 2nd.
 *(with the break occurring on the 1st) 

For students who are interested in
participating in CCP but were unable to

attend the informational meeting,
please contact Mrs. Huth-Parker before

the due date.

MHS 2024-25 CHEER
Clinic Day 1:  Routine Instructor/Choreographer

Wednesday, April 3rd  6-8 pm Old Gym

Clinic Day 2:  Thursday, April 4th 3:15-5 pm Old Gym

Clinic Day 3:  Mock Tryouts
Friday, April 5th 3:15-5:00 pm Old Gym

Tryout Day:  Saturday, April 6th  10:00 am New Gym

Team Meeting:  Wednesday, April 10th 3-5 pm Mrs.
Turner’s Room (Rm 244)

Mandatory Parent Meeting:  Wednesday, April 17
5:00 pm Cafeteria

Uniform Fitting:  Wednesday, April 17th 3:15 pm
Cafeteria

Attention all 8th graders thru juniors!!!! You can
play in more than one sport.  If you are in

Volleyball, Cross Country or Band you can also
Cheer.  We also need a Team Spirit Manager and a

Mascot.  See Mrs. Turner for questions. 
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Mandatory Senior
Class Meeting

April 17th, 8:30am
Cafeteria

Jazz Concert
May 15 at 6:00 pm

JV & Varsity Jazz Bands
Alumni Jazz & Night Jazz

Congratulations to our Junior High OMEA
District Band students! Evan Carter, Victoria

Wolford, & McKenna Amador
Congratulations to our Junior High OMEA

District Choir students! Evening Johnstone,
Hunter Redman, Lilly Steen & Rebeckah Price

Their concert is April 13th, 3:00 at
Wapakoneta High School.

The McComb NHS
hosted its second
blood drive this
school year. We
want to thank

everyone who came
out to donate and

volunteer their
time. 
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In a delightful fusion of mathematics and food, Ms. Stratton's students celebrated Pi Day with a
medley of pie-tasting and pi-themed activities. Held on March 14th (3/14), the day celebrates
the mathematical constant π (pi), which represents the ratio of a circle's circumference to its
diameter. From savory to sweet, an array of pies adorned the tables, enticing our taste buds and
invoking the spirit of mathematical appreciation. With flavors ranging from classic apple to fan
favorite peanut butter, students indulged in the desserts while engaging in various pi-related
activities.
It wasn't just indulging ourselves, but students put their cognitive skills to the test with pi-
themed word searches and crosswords, challenging themselves to find hidden words and solve
clues related to the mathematical constant. Students were also given the chance to channel
their inner creativity by crafting pi-themed artwork. One of the highlights of the day was the
word challenge, where students were tasked with crafting words that had "pi" in them. Classes
competed against the other classes with 4th period Algebra 1 coming out on top with over 150
words. The competitive spirit soared as students eagerly raced to complete the puzzles! 
We extend our sincerest gratitude to the VFW, Sam VanAtta, and McComb Family Dental for
their generous monetary donations and another heartfelt thank-you goes out to Cindy Brink for
her amazing skill in baking all the delicious pies! Your support is deeply appreciated as it made
all the delightful pies and engaging activities for our Pi Day celebration possible and truly
memorable!

McComb FFA PALS Program
 On November 28 and January 24 the Agriculture Advocacy

committee including Peyton Stateler, Addison Krassow, Casen
Stateler, Parker Downing, and Emma Abbott planned to go into
Elementary classrooms and teach students about agriculture.

Along with other FFA members that helped out they taught
students about how ice cream is made and where everything in a

hamburger comes from. 



7th grade - Taelyn Johns has a very positive attitude. She shows great enthusiasm in
everything she does. She never backs down from a challenge. She is the definition of a
hard-working student. Congratulations on being voted as Student of the Month.

8th grade - Brodie Tucker is doing an all around great job this year! He always has his
work done, works well with anyone during class, is self-motivated in study halls and
always participates in class. He sets a nice example for others! Congrats Brodie on
being selected as Student of the Month.

9th grade - Violet Cortez is always so pleasant and willing to help others, including the
teacher. She is a great example of someone who is selfless. She is kind with a great
sense of humor and is deserving of being selected as Student of the Month.

10th grade - Brooke Koenig is a very productive and respectful student in class. She is
always asking questions showing her critical thinking and is often contributing in class
discussion. She has her work completed on time and is a great leader & influence for
her peers. Congratulations on being the Student of the Month.

11th grade - Michelle Velsquez did a great job as the lead in the musical and playing
flute. She is a quiet leader among her peers and is deserving of being voted as the
Student of the Month!

12th grade - Brianna Wagner is an awesome student! She is conscientious of her grades
and works hard in and out of class. She is very deserving of being voted as Student of
the Month!

McComb Reader - February Students of the Month

Scheduling for McComb Middle and High
School is underway! We're scheduling classes

for the 2024-25 school year. We encourage
students to talk with their teachers and

school counselors in order to submit their
best schedule for their future goals. Mrs.
Huth-Parker will be presenting in English

classes regarding graduation requirements,
course selection options, and elective credits
they can earn. Students will be asked to have

parents sign an acknowledgment of their
selections made. Parents should look for and

ask about their students' selections. Any
questions, or concerns, please follow up with

Mrs. Huth-Parker.

Scholarship season is in full
swing. Please, make sure your
senior is checking out the
scholarships list for financial
assistance in continuing their
education. Students can scan
the QR code to access the list.

ALL Students are encouraged to get their
Community Service Learning Hours in!! The

form for documentation can be found on
the McComb Local School website, as well
as copies in the counselor’s office and the

main office. 
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A Message from Mr. Payne

Elementary Phone Number:  419-293-3286

R-E-S-P-E-C-T. No, I am not referring to the song we all know by Aretha Franklin, I
am talking about our moral quality of giving and receiving respect. I have had
some conversations recently that have seemed to all come back around to
respect and got me thinking. How can I help our students understand the
importance of respect? A non-negotiable expectation at our school is that
regardless of if someone is a friend or if we like a person or not, we treat everyone
with kindness and respect. I feel that it is very important that we teach our young
people that respect for one another regardless of our differing views is a critical
skill to learn as they grow into leaders and members of society.

Sometimes we can be blinded by disrespectful tones in what we see and hear on the news, social
media, and television. Let us not forget to continue to teach our children that respect for their
parents, siblings, peers, teachers, people of the opposite sex, other’s property, and on and on is not a
weakness, but a quality that will serve them well as they grow up and become leaders in our
community and our world.
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HS TRACK
4/5   Columbus Grove
4/9   Van Buren
4/12  CG Invite
4/16  North Baltimore
4/19  Bluffton
4/23  Ada
4/25  USV Invite
4/27  LB Invite
4/30  Van Buren
5/3    Findlay HS
5/10  BVC at Fostoria HS

4:30
4:30
4:30
4:30
4:00
4:30
4:00
9:00
4:30
4:30
4:30

HS BASEBALL
4/1  Van Buren
4/2  Ada
4/3  Vanlue
4/4  Leipsic
4/5  Lake
4/9  Bluffton
4/10 Elmwood
4/11 Continental
4/12 Arlington
4/13 Mohawk (DH)
4/15 Liberty Benton
4/17 Arcadia
4/18 Waite
4/19 Miller City
4/20 New Riegel (DH)
4/23 Patrick Henry
4/24 Pandora Gilboa
4/25 Cory Rawson
4/29 Riverdale
4/30 North Baltimore
5/4   Toledo Christian (DH)
5/8   Hardin Northern
5/11  Carey

5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00

10:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00

10:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00

10:00
5:00
11:00

HS SOFTBALL
4/1  Van Buren
4/2  Ada
4/3  Vanlue
4/4  Leipsic
4/6  Holgate (DH)
4/9  Bluffton
4/10 Elmwood
4/12 Arlington
4/13 New Riegel/Carey
4/15 Liberty Benton
4/17 Arcadia
4/18 Kalida
4/23 Patrick Henry
4/24 Pandora Gilboa
4/25 Cory Rawson
4/29 Riverdale
4/30 North Baltimore
5/1    Lima Perry
5/3   Northwood
5/6   Miller City
5/8   Hardin Northern
5/14  Tiffin Calvert

5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
11:00
5:00
5:00
5:00

10:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00
5:00

JH TRACK
4/2  Riverdale
4/10 Hardin Northern
4/15 Van Buren
4/18 Hopewell Loudon
4/23 Leipsic
4/25 LB Invite
4/29 Riverdale
5/1    Van Buren Invite
5/3   Hardin Northern
5/13  BVC @ Findlay HS

4:30
4:30
4:30
4:30
4:30
4:30
4:30
4:00
4:30
4:00

Home Games are Bold * Schedule Subject to Change *JVSB & JVBB games listed on the website



McComb Reader


